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“EDUCATION THROUGH SPORT” 

 

Tuesday, April 7, 2020 

 

After lengthy SHSAA Executive Meetings on Sunday, April 5 and Monday, April 

6, it was decided to cancel the remainder of the Spring sports season due to the 

Covid-19 pandemic.  The RHSAA has followed suit, meaning: 

 

• All RHSAA Badminton league, City Championships at Martin Collegiate 

and Luther College, Regional playoffs and Provincial Championships in 

Nipawin, SK scheduled for Saturday, May 9, 2020 have been cancelled.   

 

• Track and Field Coaching Clinics, mini-meets, pole vaulting clinics, City 

Championships and the SHSAA Provincial Championships scheduled in 

Yorkton on Friday, June 5 and Saturday, June 6 have been cancelled.  

 

• Golf that was scheduled to start in May and culminate with our City 

Championships at the Murray Golf Course on Tuesday, June 2, 2020 has 

been cancelled, as have our beginners and elite programs. 

 

The decisions made by the RHSAA were done with careful consideration, as each 

of its member schools are deeply invested in school sport activities and its student 

athletes.  Given the many factors involved as they pertain to each activity and 

program, the RHSAA made decisions they believe were in the best interests of 

student-athletes, coaches, schools, host sites and most importantly the health and 

well-being of all involved regarding the recent COVID-19 pandemic.  Although 

there are student athletes that have missed out on opportunities to participate in 

RHSAA and SHSAA activities for the next three months, the health and welfare 

(physical, mental, emotional) of all involved are the most important factors.  The 

RHSAA reserves the right to reopen discussions about the possibility of May and 

June school sports, should official public health direction in Saskatchewan change. 

 

RHSAA represents Regina Catholic Schools, Regina Public Schools, Luther 

College, Huda School, Ecole Laval, Regina Christian School and Harvest City 

Christian Academy. Please refer to their websites for how they will be responding 

to issues as they arise during COVID-19. 

 

 

  


